
Dear Sir/Madam,

 

I acknowledged that DIAC intend to enact legislation that will allow them to axe many 1000s

of applications from people who have been waiting patiently for substantial periods of time

already.  I  strongly  think  that  this  is  totally  unfair  and  does  great  damage  to  Australia’s

international  reputation.  Specifically,  it  is  extremely  unfair  for  my situation  as  well.  As  an

international student, I came to Australia with the passion of getting bachelor degree, develop

ing  skills,  and getting a good job, applying all  of the knowledge I have learnt and work in

Australia. Firstly, I have spent so much money for the study fee. Secondly, I have tried really

hard in study with the main goal of developing my knowledge and contribute to Australia’s

economy after I  graduate.  I  have chosen to stay back during summer period to undertake 2

summer courses; therefore I can finish my degree quicker, in 2 and a haft year instead of 3

years. As a young person with a great passion, I have planned everything for my future in

Australia, and now after I graduated, I just got an interview from a good company and will be

potentially accepted for the position. I have set so many plans and am on the way achieving

it, with the passion of staying, working, and contributing to Australia’s economy. Therefore,

this  axing is  completely  unfair  for  me,  the  one who have stayed here  for  3  years  and have

been so hard working. Thirdly, I lodged my application 886 with my auntie sponsors me, I

have spent lots of time preparing for the application, to make sure that I can lodge my

application straight after I graduate. I was extremely happy after the lodgement is successful,

and now I am in the stage of seeking for a really good job while waiting for the permanent

resident visa to be granted in 2 years. If the rule is changed, it should not be applied to people

who have been lodged their application and have been waiting patiently for substantial

periods of time already; because it is unethical and it is extremely not fair. I have not been

noticed anything about this axing before, and I myself, my family, my lecturers in University,

and all of my friends both in Australia and in my country are strongly against  this  unfair

axing.  Every international student chooses Australia as a country to come and study because

of its fairness system and education. This unfair axing will definitely have extreme damage to

Australia’s  international  reputation;  will  strongly  affect  Australia’s  economy  due  to  the

definite  decrease  in  the  number  of  intelligent  young  people  with  high  skills  and  strong

passion of success.  Now, I strongly advise the senate enquiry that this Migration Amendment



should not be accepted due to its great negative influences to a large majority of people. 


